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18th September 2025 
 

Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Re: Year 11 Hair and Beauty course 
 
I am writing to update you on a recent change to the arrangements for the Year 11 Hair and Beauty 
course. 
Originally, the class was scheduled to travel to Stewards Academy for their single-period lesson. 
However, as you are aware, we found that the travel time left students with only a very short lunch 
break and reduced the lesson itself. We recognised that this was not ideal for students’ wellbeing 
or their learning. 
To ensure they receive the full lesson and a proper lunch break, we have adjusted the plan. From 
now on, Ms Smith, the Hair and Beauty teacher, will come to Passmores Academy so that students 
can remain on site and benefit from the full teaching time. 
Thank you for your understanding and support as we continue to put our students’ needs first. If 
you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me. 
Kind regards, 
 

 
Mr M Fish 
Vice Principal  
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